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Jan. – Feb.  2011 
 
 EDITOR :  P. J. HAJOS 
 

 

From the     
Commodore’s 

Bridge 

 

 
hoy from the bridge. Thanks to all for your sup-
port and the vote of confidence as your new 

Commodore. We had a very enjoyable COW at 
Spinnaker’s restaurant in Ridge. The weather coope-
rated…well at least it did not snow. Steve and his 
staff did a great job serving up traditional Southern 
Maryland fare. Special thanks go to Paula Hajos and 
Dave Fuchs for planning the event and to Ron and 
Judy Ryland for leading us through the program. We 
gave the outgoing board their due and expressed our 
appreciation for the fine state they had left the club 
in…great core membership, sound finances and a 
comprehensive plan for the future. IPC Phil Deming 
recognized the many contributions of Geoff Bauman 
with the annual Barker Award. We also paused to 
reflect on those that could not be there but who are in 
our thoughts including Frances Krilich, Elizabeth 
Marcoux, Sue Kivett, Chuck Cipriotti, Dan De-
hart, P/C John Krisko and Bud and Nancy 
Schatz. We wish them all a speedy return to our 
midst.  
 
The new board, like those in the past, is committed 
to perform its duties to the best of our abilities and in 
accordance with the by-laws. As mentioned earlier, 
past boards have done great work in establishing a 
great foundation. We got a great deal done last year 
and have a full plate of initiatives to work off this 
year. At the top of that list will be the septic system. 
Darrell continues to do great work for the club in 
pushing design, county/state approval and grant 
money forward. It has been painful at times to keep 
the process moving forward. But it is looking like we 
can see the finish line both in terms of project ap-
proval and funding that will keep our investment at 
or below what we have currently put aside. We all 

need to keep fingers crossed. The cottage replace-
ment is also progressing. Don Foster is continuing 
the effort started by George Niebuhr to secure bank 
financing. I have a new quote on the repair and re-
placement of the C Dock roof which is affordable. 
We hope to get that work started in Spring after we 
have finalized Septic and Cottage plans and budgets. 
Phil Deming has agreed to help the board research 
sea wall replacement which will begin with an engi-
neering design estimate. Take a look at the new CYC 
web site. Dolores Derrington and Paula Hajos have 
made several improvements that I think you will like 
http://www.cycchesapeake.com/. We also plan to 
upgrade the telephone/computer service to the Club. 
These projects combined with the inevitable unanti-
cipated repairs should be about all we can bite off in 
2011. We will of course set up improvements for the 
coming years.   
 
As I mentioned in my remarks at the COW, we 
should be thankful for holding our own financially 
during 2010 and retaining a solid core of quality 
members. Besides our membership, our location is 
probably our strongest asset. Sitting at the COW and 
looking out at Jutland and Smith Creeks reminded 
me of why I came to Corinthian. I am sure many of 
you had the same reasons. Membership has been a 
keen priority of every commodore and board I have 
known since I joined the Club and will remain so as 
we go forward. We have a number of initiatives on-
going that we will continue.  I plan to reach out to 
like minded businesses and associations in our com-
munity to see if collaboration might be useful in 
promoting both our location and our Club. I am open 
to any ideas you may have.  
 
As we move into our 108th year, we have much to be 
thankful for and proud of at Corinthian. Thanks to 
our perseverance I am optimistic about our future. 
Thanks again for your confidence. Don’t be sur-
prised when I come to you looking for help. I know I 
will get it.   
 
Jim Tapp, Commodore 
tappjr@verizon.net  703-937-7414 
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CYC Membership Meeting 
 @ 10:30 a.m. Ridge, MD 

St. Patrick’s Day – April 16th 
Info. will be sent by E-Invite and Posted at  

Corinthian Yacht Club 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Around the 

Grounds 
 
 

 

�
�

orinthians, I am looking forward to serving as 
your Vice Commodore in this coming year, and 

I will surely need your help.  I plan to continue the 
practice of keeping the “To Do” list and, with your 
help, we will “git ‘er done” quoting Larry the Cable 
Guy. �
�
My first accomplishment: We now have a Reserva-
tion Tab in our Corinthian Yacht Club Website. 
(www.cycchesapeake.com)  Click on the Reserva-
tion Tab, and there is a calendar which has the vari-
ous room and cottage reservations.  This will help 
you know what is already booked and show you 
what is most likely available.  The preferred method 
of making a reservation is by email.  Subject Line: 
Reservations.  List the dates you plan on spending 
the night, which room or cottage, and your name.  I 
will confirm receipt of your email and I will pass the 
information to the Web Master who will post your 
reservation on the calendar.  After a day or two, you 
can go the website and verify that your reservation 
was correctly posted.  For the few people who do not 
use email, please call my home office/Allusions 
Stained Glass - phone 301 937-4437 and leave a de-
tailed msg. Who, What, Where, and When and 
Phone number.  Your reservation is confirmed when 
your check is received, otherwise you have a “tenta-
tive” reservation. �

The current rates are - Cottage 5 – $65.00 per night – 
$400.00 per week +$10.00 Pet fee per day (one dog 
only, or one cat) – Check In and Check Out at Noon. 
�
Club House – No Pets  
Comm. Room  $55.00 per night - One Queen size 
bed and One Trundle Bed (two twin beds)  
�
Vice Comm. Room  $50.00 per night – One Queen 
size bed and One Trundle Bed (two twin beds)  
�
Rear Comm. Room $40.00 per night – Two Single 
Beds  
�
You are responsible for cleaning the Cottage or Bed-
rooms before you leave, and providing linens and 
towels for the occupants.  
�
If you do not know the Club house door combina-
tion, be sure to ask for the information. �
�
Note:   If you cook and eat in the Club house, please 
clean and put away the dishes, clean the stove or grill 
and sweep the floors. �
�
Reminder - No Glass inside the fenced area of the 
Swimming Pool – No pets in the Pool Area.�
�
Pets must be on a leash except in designated areas 
for exercising under supervision.  
 
CYC has a few rules to keep us all enjoying our 
common areas, so take 5 minutes and please review 
the Rules before our spring boating season begins. 
50 Days till Spring.  
�
 
Paula Hajos, Vice Commodore  
Home 301 937-4437   Cell 240 432-5504�
Phajos1@hotmail.com 
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
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CYC Events 
 
 

 

 
reetings fellow club members, I would like to 
start off by saying that it is an honor to serve  on 

the board this year, and a privilege to serve with this 
new board.  I am confident that we will all endeavor 
to follow the fine footsteps of hard work and dedica-
tion set forth by previous boards and it is my person-
al goal to put forth a great year of club events, ( I 
have a tough act to follow! ). With that said, I would 
like to thank everyone who so enthusiastically signed 
up to host an event this year, I am looking forward to 
working with each and every one of you. I implore 
all club members to come out this year, to support 
and enjoy these events as the effort to make them the 
most enjoyable will not be lacking! 
 
That brings us to a report on the Change of Watch at 
Spinnakers, what an event! The food was outstand-
ing, the surroundings were warm and inviting and 
the company was as good as it gets! We had 52 who 
attended the affair, and my hats off to Steve at Spin-
nakers and all the folks whose work made this such a 
successful and memorable event.  Ron and Judy Ryl-
and helped moved the accessories needed for the 
Change of Watch, their part in the program is appre-
ciated.  Also, I thank Tom Shier, the COW photo-
grapher, Holly Ratliff, Margaret Tolzman, Paul Alt-
man and Edith Mims also submitted photos – please 
keep up the good work.  
 
Finally, the announcement of the next club event: 
April 16th, St Patrick’s day dinner, hosted by Mary 
and George Niebuhr, please come and enjoy, this is  
sure to be festive occasion.  
Your loyal and dedicated Rear Commodore  
 
Dave Fuchs, Rear Commodore 
Home 301 743 5558  Cell 240 222 2359  
davegf@verizon.net  wk david.fuchs@bep.gov 
115 Jenkins Drive  
Indian Head, MD  20640  

Cruising 
Schedule 

 

 
 
 

lease plan to join us for a shakedown cruise on 
Memorial Day weekend when we venture over 

to Fitzies Restaurant for lunch on Sunday, May 29th.  
Our plan is to include in our cruise schedule this year 
several of the PRYCA events in the hopes of foster-
ing friendships with other clubs who might be en-
couraged to host cruises to CYC for a weekend stay 
as well as to meet individual boaters who might be 
interested in visiting or joining CYC. This effort will 
begin with our weekend cruise to Cobb Island on 
June 17th. I welcome your thoughts on additional 
destinations we might include or your preferences in 
terms of distance, bay vs. river, amenities, etc. 
 
Jean Hannah, Fleet Captain 
JHannahOT@aol.com 
 

 
 

Membership 
 
  

 

 am happy to be serving as your Secretary in 2011, 
and I am working on several things already (now 

that the Change of Watch festivities are complete).  
First is updating our prospective membership pack-
ets.  I hope to keep a supply of these in the clubhouse 
and spares in the Office, and a few backup packages 
for emergencies in Cottage 3.  Included in this pack-
et is a welcome message from the Commodore, a tri-
fold information brochure, a membership applica-
tion, a list of the Board of Trustees with contact in-
formation, an events schedule, and a dues and fees 
list.  Second is a New Member information packet, 
which several folks have suggested would be a good 
thing to help new members become familiar with 
CYC.  Fortunately, I have several examples to work 
from.  Third is an update of the web site, which is 
nearly complete (unless folks find some edits and 
tweaks).  This is mentioned in Jim and Paula’s re-

G
P
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port, so take a look and send me your suggestions.  
My next activity will be to see what we can do to 
focus on that very important goal of recruiting new 
members, how we identify them, how we entice 
them to come for a visit, and ultimately, how we 
close the deal, particularly in the continued econom-
ic situation.  I welcome all suggestions and particu-
larly volunteers to help with these approaches.  
Thank you in advance for your ideas and support. 
 
Dolores Derrington, Secretary 
703-569-2751 - doloresd@cox.net 
 

� 
Treasurer’s 

Report 
 

 
 

The Balance in our bank accounts as of December 
31, 2010 are:  
 
Operating Fund     $ 39,996.33  
Heritage Fund       $ 6,350.28 
 
Don Foster, Treasurer  
703 978 5950 – ardoke@verizon.net  
 

 
Slip 

Assignments 
 

 
�
The following slips are available as of 01/01/2011:   
 
Covered Slips   Open Slips 
A4 -  40ft x 16ft   D1 – 60ft  
   D3 
  D4 – 30’ 
Covered Slips    
B3  – 40ft x 16ft   Open Slips 
B5  – 40ft x 16ft   E2 – 40ft x 12ft 
B6  – 35ft x 16ft   E3 – 40ft x 18ft 
B8  – 35ft x 16ft   E4 – 40ft x 18ft 

B9  – 40ft x 16ft   E5 – 40ft x 20ft 
B10 – 35ft x 16ft  E6 – 40ft x 20ft 
B13 – 40ft x 16ft  E7 – 65’ x 20ft 
B14 – 35ft x 16ft   E8 – 65’ x 20ft 
C1  - 40ft x 16ft   F1 - 35ft x 25ft 
C2 – 40ft x 16ft  F2 - 35ft x 25ft 
C7 – 40ft x 16ft  F4 – 50ft x 25ft 

 
All Applications for slips must be in writing   
 
Larry Marcoux, Measurer 
larry@mtxlsi.com 
8456 Tyco Road , Vienna, VA.   22182 

    
Fredric L. Spain 2 February 
Harriet Bean 3  February 
James Test 4  February 
Margaret”Peg” O’Neill 12 February  
P/C Ronald  Ryland 19  February 
Sue Kivett 20  February 
Ruth Hollowell 20  February 
Mary G. Eckart 21 February 
Helen Fitzpatrick 21  February 
P/C John H. Krisko, III 23  February 
Rosemary Tapp 23  February 
Pat Fitzpatrick 26  February 
P/C Frank Hollowell 9  March 
Geoffrey B. Baumann 14 March 
Jerry Murrell 14 March 
Edlu Thom 24 March 
Fran Krilich 8 April  
Donna Berger 14 April 
Barbara B. Spain 14 April 
Armand Scala 16 April 
Margaret Tolzman 16 April 
Eric DeSoto 17 April 
Keith Logsdon 17 April 
Donald E. Foster 22 April 
Quin S. Elson 23 April 
Mary Frances Brown 30 April 
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We ask for your continued prayers for Chuck Ci-
priotti, Dan Dehart, Sue Kivett, Frances Krilich, 
P/C John Krisko, Elizabeth Marcoux, Armand 
Scala, and Bud and Nancy Schatz. 
  

 
 

�
�

P/C Ron Ryland – Opening Remarks 
 

 

 
Invocation  

 

  
 

Brunch at Spinnakers 

 
 

Comm. Jim Tapp gives gift to  
IP Comm. Phil Deming 

 

 
 

IPC, Phil Deming presents the Barker Award to 
Geoffrey Baumann  

 

 
 

Binoculars & Gavel Presentation  
 

 
 

CYC 2011 Officers 
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Thank you to Holly Ratliff, Tom Shier, Margaret 
Tolzman, and Edith Mims for the Photo’s taken at 

the Change of Watch 2011 
 

  
 

Trustee – Mary Niebuhr 
 

 
 

Trustee – Jim Test 
 

 
�

Trustee – Earl Waesche 

 
 

Brook Ratliff, Future Officer 
 

 
 

IPC Phil Deming and Edith Mims 
 

 
 

Julie Shier & Darrell Derrington  
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              Corinthian Yacht Club Events 2011 

 
EVENT TYPE DATE Events - Cruise  

 

April  16th Membership St. Patrick’s Day  Hosts:  Mary and George Niebuhr  
  

 

May  28th  Membership Meeting, Blessing of the Fleet/Flag Raising/Pool Opening, 
and Chicken Roast/Chef Geoff. –Sinatra Night  

Hosts:  Baumann & Hajos 

 

May 14 Fishing Tournament –  Phil Deming, Director – Plan to attend.  

 
 May 29th Shakedown Cruise / Lunch at Fitzies Restaurant, Leonardtown, MD - 2011 

 
June 17 - 19 Cruise -   Cobb Island Days Summer Kick Off Party (PRYCA  

 

June 25th Membership Meeting Fiesta – Tex/Mex. 
Hosts:  Phil Deming – Edith Mims 

 July 16th Membership Meeting & Five Guys   
Hosts:  Jerry & Janie Murrell  

 
July 23rd – Cruise AquaPalooza   

 
August 5 - 7 Cruise-   Dog Day’s of August – Colonial Beach Y/C  

 

August 20th Membership Meeting & Luau Dinner   
Host: -  Chuck O’Brien – Pig Roast  

 

Sept.  24th Membership Meeting & Italian Night  
Hosts:  Mary & George Niebuhr – Don and Ann Foster  

 
October 8th Cruise -  Occoquan  http://www.occoquanyachtclub.org/ 

 

October 22 Membership Meeting & Western Gambling Night – Roast Beef Dinner  
Hosts:  Chef Geoff.,  Dolores & Darrell Derrington, Altman  

 

November 19 Membership Meeting & Oyster Roast Event  
Hosts:  Paula & Craig Hajos with Help from the Membership  

 

December 3 Membership Meeting & Christmas Party  
Host:  Jean Hannah 

 

January  8th Change of Watch –  
Hosts:  David Fuchs 

RSVP:  David Fuchs, 301 743 5558 – Corinthian48555@gmail.com 
 
 
 

http://www.cycchesapeake.com/active.htm 
 

�
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�
Corinthian Yacht Club 
48555 Bean Road 
Ridge, MD  20680 
 
ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 
 
 
 
 
 


